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EDITORIAL 
Hi members, 
What a contrast in the weather from last month! Going from wild bushfires that ravaged parts of the district to last weekend, when we had to get the 
winter woolly's out!!  Great to see the rain though, our gardens are looking much better for it. 
 

Next month it is time for our Annual General Meeting and time for me to stand down as your president. After three years in the position our model 
rules tell us we must have a change of leadership. Our Secretary, John Sherwood and Treasurer, Mike Halls will also be standing down. So, time for 
change. Rather than just changing hats, what we really need is for some new faces on the committee, some new ideas to keep our group fresh and 
interesting. Please think about standing for the committee, not necessarily in one of the positions mentioned but even just as a committee member. 
This is where you can add your ideas to the way the group is run and you don’t need any experience. See Nomination Form on page 3. 
 

What new activity would you like to see our group introduce or what would you like to see more of? Many of our members find it hard to get to 
members nights especially in winter. Therefore I think we should hold an extra event each month if possible, it could be a garden visit, day trip to a 
reserve or an event somewhere. We already have some in our diary. Why don’t you host a garden visit/afternoon tea to your place? Or a Girls Day 
Out?? June, July and November are available for an extra event. See Diary of Activities on page 2. Please let me know your ideas and suggestions. 
 
This months Girls Day Out will be hosted by Joyce Sparrow, Swan Street, Warrnambool on Tuesday 24th April from 12.00 noon. A chance for the 
ladies of our group to have a social get-together. Please bring along something to share for lunch. 
                    
Lisette Mill has an exciting new presentation for us this month, called “Aboriginal Heritage & Trees in the Landscape”, it is not to be missed.    
Please come along and don’t forget to bring something from your garden.  Cheers,   Kevin 

 

Next Members Night Friday 27th April 8.0pm: Lisette Mill - Aboriginal Heritage & Trees in the Landscape.  

Correa reflexa ‘Grannys Grave’ 

We wish to acknowledge the Maar people as the traditional owners of the land on which we live and pay our respects to their elders past and present. 

‘Plants of the Great South West’,  

book on plants of South West Victoria 

$20, available from  

Kevin Sparrow at  

ksparrow93@gmail.com  

Ph: 55626217   

Like us on  

Facebook 
www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap 
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President: Kevin Sparrow Phone: 55626217  Vice President: Bob Artis, 9 Gavin St, Warrnambool. Phone: 0417 321225      

Secretary: John Sherwood. 26 McConnell St, Warrnambool   Phone: 55628064 Email: jsher@deakin.edu.au 

Treasurer: Mike Halls, 127 Rooneys Rd, Warrnambool 3280 Phone: 55626519  Email: mandehalls@bigpond.com 

Newsletter Editor: Kevin Sparrow, 35 Swan Street, Warrnambool. Phone: 55626217  Email: ksparrow93@gmail.com 

Public Officer: John Sherwood. APS Reps: vacant, Group Historian: Joyce Sparrow. Supper Organiser: Liz Halls.  

Other Committee Members: Kerry Artis, Michael Mattner. Sue Sherwood, Dorothy Mattner 

Please submit your articles for the newsletter by the end of the second week of the month 

APS Warrnambool & District is a District Group of the Australian Plants Society (Vic)              All members are required to also be a member of APS Vic. 

Group Diary Of Activities  

24th April - ‘Girls Day Out’ hosted by Joyce Sparrow at Swan St. 

 
27th April - Lisette Mill speaking on ‘Aboriginal Heritage & Trees 
in the Landscape’.  
 
1st May - Committee Meeting - Sherwoods at 4.30pm 
 

5th May - Peter Francis Points Reserve Open Day. See page 6. 
 
25th May - AGM - Peter Dexter - Meteorology & Factors Influenc-
ing Victorian Weather. 
 
26th May - Visit to Mepunga Water Reserve & Fenwick Reserve 
 

29th May - Committee Meeting - location TBD 
 

22nd June - Lauren Hoffman - Golden Sun-moth 
 
27th July - John Sherwood speaking on Kangaroo Island 
 
24th August - No Members Night planned. 

The APS Warrnambool & District holds meetings on the 4th Friday of each month at the Mozart Hall Warrnambool at 8pm.  

25th August - Day Trip To Points Reserve at Coleraine. 
 
28th September - Kevin - Growing Orchids in Warrnambool 
 
29th September - Propagation Workshop at Sparrows 
 
? October - Proposed trip to Cape Bridgewater/Mt Richmond to be lead 
by Jodie Honan and David Pitts. 
 
20th & 21st  October 2018  FJC Rogers Seminar ï Goodeniaceae 
Co-ordinated by Wimmera Growers of Australian Plants and APS       
Grampians.  
Monthly newsletters have begun, contact Maree Goods to get on their 
mailing list at fjcrogersseminar2018@gmail.com  
  
26th October - Member’s Night. TBD 
 
23rd November - Anne Langmaid - Report on 2017 WA Trip 
 
December - Christmas Function - TBD 

Group Diary Of Activities  
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Committee Notes  

Princes Highway Road Plantings—Vic Roads. 

We were approached by Vic Roads for advice on future plantings in the centre median strip of the Princes Highway between Horne Road and 

Allansford. Present plantings are in excess of 20 years old and in need of renovation. Drain works will see some of the present plantings    

removed. They are wanting to replant with suitable native species to beautify the entrance into Warrnambool. John Sherwood, Kevin Sparrow 

together with Bruce Campbell (Warrnambool Coastcare/Landcare) held an on-site inspection with Peter Robertson from Vic Roads on March 

8th. Subsequently a report with recommended species was prepared and forwarded to Peter.  

20/21st  October 2018  FJC Rogers Seminar – Goodeniaceae  -  Put on by Wimmera Growers of Australian Plants and APS Grampians.  
We have decided to make this our weekend away this year in Horsham. Members will need to book into the seminar themselves and book 
their own accommodation for Friday 19th and Saturday 20th suggested.  
 
Monthly newsletters have begun, contact Maree Goods to get on their mailing list or for more information at fjcrogersseminar2018@gmail.com  

Annual General Meeting May 2018 
 

Nomination Form for the Position of President/Leader, Vice President/Leader, Secretary, Treasurer  

or General Committee Member 

 

Member Nominated…………………………………………………. For Position Of……………………………………… 

 

Nominated By……………………………………………….Seconded By…………………………………………………. 

 

Signed By Nominee…………………………………………………………… 

 
Nominees and Nominators must be paid up members of APS Warrnambool & District  & APS (Vic) 

Please fill in and deliver to secretary or take to the AGM on Friday 25th May.  

 

NOTE: Contact a current committee member if you are in need of a Nominator or Seconder 
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Display Table - March 2018  by Marilyn Berry  

The March table featured a number of eremophilas and several 

correas. 

June Preece showed two callistemons – Callistemon ‘Dawson 

River Weeper’, a plant over 25 years old, with bright red flower-

spikes, and C. ‘Injune’, which has pale pink flowers that turn cream 

as they mature.  June noted that callistemons flower spasmodically.  

An unusual garden plant was the native pine Callitris preissei, 

which has attractive cones.  Her Grevillea ‘Poorinda Blondie’ has 

orangey flowers. 

 

Among plants displayed by Kevin Sparrow were Alyogyne hakeifo-

lia (below left) an hibiscus which has white flowers with red cen-

tres; Banksia integrifolia,  a hardy plant that withstands both frost 

and wind, and B. tricuspis, which has long, hooked styles; the Mt. 

Richmond form of Correa reflexa, which has long, deep red bells; 

Senna acclinis, which has unusually large leaves; Eremophila  

latrobei, grown by grafting, E. ‘Yana Road’, easily grown without graft-

ing, a pot-grown E. foliosissima, which responds well to four-weekly   

applications of liquid seaweed fertiliser, E. ‘Summertime Blue’, also pot-

grown, E. scoparia x E. longifolia, very pretty and also easily grown; and 

Westringia eremicola (below right), a plant sent bare-rooted from the   

Armidale area of N.S.W. by Pat Laher.  

 

Marilyn Berry presented Correa ‘Poorinda Fantasy’, an early-flowering 

C. backhouseana x C. reflexa cultivar with deep pink, narrow bells fading 

to yellow-green at the tips, and growing well in shade; Eucalyptus laeliae, 

the Darling Range Ghost Gum, flowering well for the first time despite 

having been planted many years ago; and Grevillea Deua Flame, which 

has bright red pendent  flowers and looks good grown in light-coloured 

gravel. 

Other plants on the table were Correa reflexa, C. ‘Ivory Bells’, Eremo-

phila calorhabdos, E. maculata and E. macklinlayi (Below middle) 
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Some Of My Eremophilas In Flower Now by Kevin Sparrow  

Middle Row L to R: Eremophila longifolia x scoparia, Eremophila maculata yellow flower, Eremophila divaricata x polyclada 

‘Summertime Blue’, Eremophila macdonnellii, Eremophila maculata Cerise Pink flower, Eremophila latrobei. 

 

Bottom Row L to R: Eremophila maculata óPink Passion’, Eremophila foliosissima, Eremophila gibsonii, Eremophila maculata 

red flower, Eremophila ’Yana Road’, Eremophila glabra yellow flower, Eremophila glabra grey leaf red flower.  

These are some of my Eremophilas in flower at the moment. Top Row from L to R  are: Eremophila calorhabdos, Eremophila 

ovata, Eremophila glabra ‘Kalbari Carpet’, Eremophila mackinlayi, Eremophila serpens, Eremophila glabra grey leaf orange 

flower.  
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 Peter Francis Points Arboretum Open Day  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Peter Francis Points Arboretum Inc is having an Open Day! Please join us on Saturday 5 May 2018 to explore the Arbore-
tum, discover some of the projects we’re working on, and celebrate this special place with fellow Points supporters. 
We will be introducing our three newly-curated walking trails on the day as well as our new Information Shelter, and we will offer 
guided tours of the Arboretum. We are fortunate to have the support of some very special guests who have played an important 
role in the Arboretum’s history. The Hon Dr Denis Napthine will be joining us as our guest speaker, and Mr Neville Bonney,      
recognised native plant expert and author will be leading our feature walk for the day. 
Other attractions for the Open Day will be expert workshops, a display of Points history and a sausage sizzle. 
We will tell you more as our planning continues, but we wanted to give you plenty of notice so you can save the date – and also 
offer you the opportunity to contribute to the Open Day if you wish to do so. 
Do you have any Points memorabilia to share? With over 50 years since the Arboretum’s beginnings, there are lots of stories 
to be remembered and milestones to be celebrated. If you’ve had a long involvement with The Points and have any photos, let-
ters, documents or other historic objects you’d be willing to share with us, we would love to hear from you. Whether you could lend 
us an item to display on Open Day, or donate an item for our records, all contributions will be gratefully received and cared for. 
Would you like to volunteer to help with the Open Day? The Peter Francis Points Arboretum Inc is run by volunteers and has 
no paid staff, so we welcome support from our members. Please let us know if you think you could help out (on the day or as we 
prepare the Arboretum), and we can see if there’s a job to suit you! 
We’d love to see you at our Open Day – please stay tuned for more information, or feel free to contact us. 
Kind regards, 
  
Margaret Rutter 
President, Peter Francis Points Arboretum Inc. 
 
Address of Reserve: Points Rd, Coleraine VIC 3315    http://www.thepoints.org.au/ 
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Exhibition at the Hamilton Gallery   

   HAMILTON GALLERY   
  

CELIA ROSSER 

THE BANKSIAS | THREE VOLUMES 

 

 

 

Exhibition Open at the Hamilton Gallery Until 20th May 

Described by bryologist Dr George Scott as, "The greatest botanical artist in the world today, and probably the great-

est there has ever been”, Celia Rosser has with The Banksias produced the first ever pictorial survey of an entire    

genus of this magnitude. These original watercolour paintings for the three large volumes of The Banksias, Rosser’s 

magnum opus, took over 25 years of meticulous artistry to complete. These three volumes have only been displayed 

together once previously, in 2001 at the National Library of Australia, so this is a rare and remarkable opportunity to 

view Rosser's oeuvre in its entirety. 

Exhibition Opening: Thursday 15 March, 6PM 

Guest speaker: John Pastoriza-Piñol Contemporary Botanical Artist 
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Geelong Native Plant Sale  
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Native Plant and Book Sale - APS Yarra Yarra  

 


